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VICTORY DAY
Throughout the district, plans are underway to celebrate 75 years since the end of World 
War II with exciting events and activities..
The national celebration for Victory in Europe Day (VE Day) 75, will cover the weekend 
of May 8th to 10th, with the early May Bank Holiday in 2020 moving to Friday, May  8th to 
enable an international celebration of peace, remembrance and reflection.
Proposals are underway for a celebratory event in Market Harborough town centre on May 
8th with the possibility of other commemorative events being held across the district. This 
may include participation in special national events such as The Nation’s Toast, where over 
20,000 pubs will encourage patrons to raise a glass to the Heroes of World War II, and the 
ringing of church bells for peace.
The Council is also exploring the possibility of what could be done to mark 75 years of 
Victory over Japan Day in August 2020

CONKED OUT

Conkers have now been conked and 
wellies well and truly wanged...

A very big thank you to everyone who 
helped out and attended our annual Conker 
and Welly Wanging Championships. We 
were able to raise over £1,800 which has 
enabled us to send donations of £650 to 
each of Dementia Harborough and Canine 
Partners, as well as supporting a number of 
worthy causes within the village.
Thank you, also, to the many local pubs and 
eateries who very kindly supplied vouchers 
for our meals board.
We hope to return for our next event on 
Sunday, October 4th next year.

BIGGER BOSWORTH
It looks as if the proposed Bowbridge Homes development off Welford 

Road is finally making a start, with the recent appearance of new 
signage and banners. 
The scheme will provide a mixture of styles within a total of thirty 2, 3 and 4 bed homes, 
including ten which will be marketed as affordable homes. According to the developer’s 
blurb, the design process has ‘looked carefully at the characterful Husbands Bosworth 
setting’... Consultation with Harborough planners and Husbands Bosworth Parish Council 
has also helped to define the affordable homes element and a number of aspects of the 
character and layout. The development even boasts its own‘village green’ and open spaces. 
Corby-based Bowbridge Homes specialise in developing rural schemes and are currently 
finishing off a 24 home development off South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth. 
Sales details are being handled by Connells’ Market Harborough office. Call them on 
465921 or email: marketharborough@connells.co.uk. 

LOOK OUT!
FOBS Bag2School is back... Details p.4
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POLICE FILE

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Stephen Bilbie
stephenbilbie@btinternet.com 
NW Community Scheme No. 2123
Eastern Counties Policing Team
PC 1261 Andy Cooper
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6573 Steve Adams
PCSO 6008 Laura Bolton
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111
ACTION FRAUD
www.actionfraud.police.uk 
0300 123 2040

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

From Theresa Phillips, Church Lane
Over the summer I had a visiting dog so walked the various footpaths around the village. 
I was disgusted by the number of poo-bags, with obvious contents, hanging on hedges, 
gates and lying in verges. Do the culprits think there is a Poo Fairy that clears up after 
them? There are a great number of dogs in the village now and I appreciate that most 
owners are very responsible. However it is incumbent on ALL dog owners to use the 
bins provided or take their litter home.
From Peter Hirst, Chair, Dementia Harborough.
A huge thank you to all the residents of Husbands Bosworth, Conkers and Sheep Dog 
Trials organisers and indivuals for their support in raising a significant sum of money 
for our charity over summer and autumn. It is very much appreciated.
I enjoyed visiting, but not competing, at Conkers and was impressed by the friendly 
atmospheric occasion. I know how much work is involved in organising events like this 
and we thank you all again for choosing us as a selected charity.
Dementia Harborough is a small independent charity run by volunteers to support local 
people newly diagnosed with dementia, and their partners, holding meetings offering 
creative activities, day trips and even a Christmas visit to the Curve Theatre in Leicester. 
To find out more, please visit www.dementiaharborough.org.

SHEEP RUSTLING UPDATE
Following a tip-off from a member of the public regarding suspicious activity near Welford at 
the beginning of October Northampton Police were able to arrest two men from Birmingham 
on suspicion of carrying out illegal sheep butchery. 
Since the spring over 200 sheep have been slaughtered in their fields over a wide area of 
south and east Leicestershire, north Northamptonshire and north Warwickshire. 
In the spate of attacks the animals have been butchered in the field and their remains and 
stripped carcasses left. In most cases significant numbers of animals have been involved 
and the nature of the crimes would have meant that some knowledge of stock handling 
and butchery would be required. 
Operation Stock, a cross-county police operation, is still active and police have issued 
warnings to farmers and stock-keepers, and the general public, to contact them if any 
suspicious activity is witnessed, especially in remote rural areas. 
Where a crime is suspected to be in progress call 999 immediately.  

LOCAL CRIME
Reports have recently been received of burglaries and attempted burglaries at livery 
stables in the north Northamptonshire area. In a number of incidents horse tack and yard 
equipment have been stolen. 
We are getting more reports of catalytic converter thefts, usually relating to high-sprung 
vehicles, such as 4x4s and Transit-type vans. A worrying trend is that some of these incidents 
have taken place in the day time, from vehicles parked in store car parks whilst the owners 
are shopping - the thieves dressed in overalls pretending to be repairing the vehicle!  
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH
Common Field Poppy - Papaver Rhoeas
If any plant has a chequered history, it’s the 
poppy: A Jekyll and Hyde story of analgesic 
and sedative versus addictive narcotic. 
Evidence of its consumption has been found 
at a Neolithic site near Barcelona, and its use 
has been advocated by healers from European 
and Asiatic cultures for millennia. Poppies are 
listed on a clay tablet prescription slip, from 
Sumeria, dated around 2100BC.
We’re all familiar with the common poppy. 
Earlier this year, they added a splash of crimson 
to the verge alongside the new marina. It’s a 
herbaceous plant that flowers from May to 
October. Each plant can produce up to 400 flower 
heads and every head holds generous quantities 
of pollen. Although they are popular with insects such as bees, they frequently self-pollinate.
As the plant matures, it grows a capsule which holds over a thousand ripening seeds. So, 
just three poppies with 400 flowers are capable of producing over a million new plants!
In addition to their medicinal use, poppies are used in flower arrangements and their leaves 
and seeds are edible, although, if drug testing is introduced into our Welly Wanging event, 
caution is needed as consuming poppy seeds can result in a false opiate use indication!
Poppy seeds can lay dormant for eighty years or more and germinate when exposed to light. 
This explains their proliferation on the battle scarred landscapes of WW1, and why they 
have become such a poignant symbol of remembrance as voiced in Major John McCrae’s 
battlefield poem (below), which is particularly pertinent at this time of remembrance.
								        Mike Chanter 

WEATHER LOG
SEPTEMBER 2019 
Highest temp: 27.4°C on 19th
Lowest temp:  3.2°C on 8th 
Air frosts: 0
Rainfall Total:  *mm
Wettest day: *mm
Rain days: *
Snow: *
Total sunshine: 199.2 hours 
		  *Rainfall data lost

F&W Plumbing & Heating Services Ltd
22 Elmcroft Road, North Kilworth, LE176HX

Bespoke bathroom & kitchen design and installation
All types of wall and floor tiling
Hot and cold water systems
Gas-fired boiler installations and system upgrades
Unvented hot water systems
Gas Safe and Bepec registered

Contact Jason on 07866741261
Email: jayspanner@btinternet.com
www.fandwplumbingandheatingservices.co.uk
Over 30 years experience in designing and installing contemporary and traditional 

kitchens and bathrooms
Project manage personally with all associated trades for a co-ordinated high 

quality finish with minimum disruption

BOSWORTH BELLES
Heather O’Connor is running a special 
Christmas Wreath Workshop, in conjunction 
with the Bosworth Belles ladies social group 
on Thursday, December 5th at 7.00pm in the 
village hall. The cost of workshop is £25, 
which will include all necessary materials. 
If you are interested you will need to put 
down a £10 deposit to secure your place. 
Bring your own drinks; tea and coffee 
available.
Please contact Heather: hsoconnor@
btinternet.com or call 880165 to secure  
your place.

In Flanders Fields  
In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark our place; and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie
In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high.
If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow
In Flanders fields.

TRANSPORTER TROUBLES
Welford Action Group members have 
voiced their concerns about a recent 
planning application relating to the vehicle 
storage facility at Bruntingthorpe, which 
seeks to regularise existing car transporter 
movements, increase movements to and 
from the site and extend working hours. 
The group are concerned that problems of 
transporter movements already experienced, 
which also impact on Husbands Bosworth, 
including a traffic management plan and 
movement monitoring, are not being 
properly enforced by Harborough planners.
View to application on HDC’s planning 
portal at www.harborough.gov.uk
19/01388 (Variation of Conditions (transport 
movement) of 98/00130/FUL) 

ART GROUP 
Bosworth Art Group is a small, friendly and 
informal group of arty minded souls meeting 
on alternate Tuesday mornings, 10.00am to 
12.30 in the Sports Pavilion, Kilworth Road. 
Meetings are on a pay-as-you-go basis, £2.50 
per session to cover room hire and coffee. 
The group is self tutored and all mediums 
and skill levels are welcomed. 
Interested? Come along and try a session... 
Art Group dates for November are: Tuesdays, 
5th and 19th.
For details call Melvyn on 880281.   
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Alan Eathorne

FOBS NEWS
FOBS are doing a clothing collection in aid 
of Bag2School charity again in November. 
Any unwanted clothing can be accepted and 
turned into cash for school projects. 
Bags will be delivered in November. You 
can fill more than one bag, bin bags or any 
other kind of plastic bag will  be accepted. 
Collection will be from 10.00am on Saturday 
November 16th.

A few months ago 
v i l l ager,  Aneur in 
(Taffy) Owen sent us 
a picture of a medal 
that he had unearthed 
relating to the Civil 
Defence Corps, to 
which he had been 
‘ s e c o n d e d ’ a s  a 
coordinator in a visit 
by two mysterious 
suited men back in 
the early 1950s. 
Unfortunately there’s 
very little information 
to be found about the 
corps itself, but this 
photo, teased from the internet, of the Leicester Division Rescue Section shows that 
they did actually ‘muster’ and some infrastructure, including a uniform and rather smart 
van, was set up locally. 
The Civil Defence Corps was set up in response to the post-war threat from Soviet 
Russia. A spidery network of secret installations, communications and administration 
was established to run the country in the event of a nuclear strike, the extent of which 
is only just coming to light. 
Looking at the Dad’s Army-esque bunch in our picture, who presumably would have 
been the local first-line mopping up crew had the unspeakable holocaust ever come 
to pass, one wonders how effective our saviours would actually have been against the 
Soviet threat.

FUNDING STREAM
Parishes, schools and community groups 
can now apply for a share of £60,000 to help 
fund projects within the Harborough District. 
Applicants to the Community Grant Fund for 
2019/20 can request a minimum of £1,000 
and a maximum of £5,000. Projects must 
demonstrate support for communities in 
Harborough District and meet at least one of 
the following criteria:
	 Prevention of rural isolation
	 Supporting arts and culture
	 Improving the environment 	
	 Improvements to rural facilities
Council leaders are especially keen to offer 
this funding to help get projects off the 
ground, . 
Who can apply:
	 Parish councils
	 Constituted community groups
	 Registered charities
	 School projects of community benefit
	 Places of Worship for wider 	
	 community use
Who cannot apply: 
	 Commercial organisations
	 Individuals
Applications for the Community Grant Fund 
will be accepted until Friday, December 20th.
Full details are available on the Harborough 
District Council website at www.harborough.
gov.uk/community-grant-form

Husbands Bosworth Church of England School is part of the Learn At Multi-Academy Trust, 
whose core values are learning and fellowship through a curriculum that is engaging and 
purposeful. Visits to see our school and our working environment can be arranged easily 
at any time for prospective parents by calling the School Office on 880212. 
Current role: 95 
						      Alan Eathorn (Headteacher)
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ACTIVITY & INTEREST GROUPS

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month in the Committee 
Room of the Village Hall. This is a friendly 
and informal gathering where craft-minded  
people can pick up new ideas and practise 
their craft in a relaxed atmosphere away 
from the distractions of home life. 
For details contact Gail on 880413. 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Wednesday, November 6th when local 
historian, Mick Rawle, will be teasing 
out some amusing and thought-provoking 
snippets from his many years of work in 
family history research. 
The meeting is at 7.30pm in the Sports 
Pavilion, Kilworth Road. The meeting is 
open to non-members, when a door charge 
of £2.50 is requested. 
Our December meeting will be our annual 
Social Evening and Quiz on Wednesday 4th 
when members Ralph and Jo and Mike and 
Beryl will be setting the questions. 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 
01858 880426      07766022901

husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com
www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 

ACTIVITY GROUPS
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Diana Jones 880741
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 	           Norman Byrd 07973 532678
Bosworth Art Group
Contact: 		  Melvyn Forman 880281
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Sue Fisher 880026
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Girlguiding Rainbows & Brownies  
Contact: 		  Bonnie Kettell 882148 
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:         Charles Lauder Jr. 01162 478430
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526 
Millennium Woodland Trust
Contact: 		  Jackie Fletcher 880910 
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361 
South Kilworth Art Club
Contact: 	        Maggie Roberts 01858 682173
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 George Walker 880222
Welford Table Tennis Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Thursday, 
November 28th at Kilworth Springs Golf 
Club, South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth. 
The Village Lunch is a great place for 
those new to the area, recently retired or 
living alone, to meet new friends in a warm 
and relaxing atmosphere. The cost of the 
excellent 2-course meal, to include coffee, 
tea and mints is still only £10 per person. 
Meet at 12.30pm to eat at 1.00pm. 
To book a place or for more information 
please call Janice on 880668. 
Festive Meal Tuesday, December 17th

MILLENNIUM WOOD 
The Millennium Wood community 
woodland work-party volunteers will be 
meeting on Saturday, November 16th to carry 
out repairs and undertake maintenance tasks. 
Meet at the woodland at 9.30am. 
For more information about the woodland 
and the work-party days please call Jackie 
on 880910.

CAUSEWAY COFFEE
The Bosworth Causeway Charity hosts a 
coffee morning on the second Friday of each 
month in the Sports Pavilion, Kilworth Road.
Come along and enjoy a cuppa and cake 
with a warm and friendly group for anyone 
retired and living alone. 
The next meeting will be on Friday, 
November 8th, 10.00am - 11.30am. 
Call Heather on 880165 for details. 
Friday, December 13th Causeway Festive 
Lunch - The Greyhound Hotel, Lutterworth.

Let SB Health & Fitness put life in your years, and years in your life! 
Lutterworth-based SB Health & Fitness aims to provide the friendly and welcoming atmosphere 
that helps to eliminate the issues often felt when going into a training establishment - feeling 
intimidated, unsure what to do and confusion from mixed advice. At SB Health and Fitness we 
have created a gym for people that don’t necessarily like gyms!
Personal Training sessions: 
·       	 Great way to get started and build confidence
·       	 Sessions of 30, 45, or 60 minutes
·      	 Realistic short, medium and long term goals
·       	 One-to-one, or working with a partner
·       	 Private areas without onlookers if required
·       	 Free consultations
Gym Membership:
·	 Free consultation to discuss personal goals
·	 8 week structured training and guidance programme
·	 Assessment after every programme to discuss any issues and progress
·	 Restricted membership to prevent overcrowding and encourage a community feel
·       	 Weekly circuit classes
·	 Free anytime use of all facilities
Health Club:
·       	 15 week course, one 90 minute session a week
·       	 Sessions to include a 45 minute exercise class tailored to each individual 
·       	 Tutorials on nutrition, hydration, biology, stress and coping strategies, etc.
·       	 Secret weigh-in! 
Contact us for more information or to arrange a visit or find us on Facebook 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, October 1st 2019.
Present: Four Councillors and 1 member of the public
The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed.
Matters Arising 
Correspondence had been received from LCC Transport indicating that they were seeking 
an holistic approach to the future of the 58, 33 and 44 bus services in Market Harborough, 
The present 58 service will continue into the new year whilst the possibility of a satisfactory 
scheme is investigated. 
Council is awaiting quotes for fence and gate repairs at the Sports Pavilion. 
Clerk is seeking quotations for play carpet replacement for the wet-pour surfacing under 
the play equipment in the Play Area. Clerk was also asked to arrange for corrosion issues 
on the swings to be investigated. 
Clerk informed Council that notification of the 6 week Consultation Period relating to 
the Neighbourhood Plan would commence on October 2nd. Copies of the Plan would be 
available to the public at the doctors’ surgery, the school, the Parish Office and at HDC 
Symington Building. 
No further information relating to the Scout Hut lease had been received except that 
Council’s solicitors had advised that the new lease would be back-dated to the end of the 
previous lease, which expired in April 2017. 
Council perused accounts relating to the allotment income and expenditure. It was agreed 
to review rents and conditions in February. 
Visitors’ Questions 
Concerns were raised about the speed of traffic on Kilworth Road and the possibility of 
extending the restricted speed zone out of the built-up area. Council noted that this issue had 
been raised previously and dismissed by Highways as average speeds were noted as low. 
The scuffed surface at the entrance to the Sports Pavilion, caused recently by road 
resurfacing equipment was brought to the attention of Council. Clerk was asked to refer 
this to Highways. 
Planning Matters 
Council agreed to make a formal objection to proposals to increase the vehicle movements 
relating to the vehicle storage facility at Bruntingthorpe. 
Concerns were raised that the highway and traffic mitigation works that were conditions 
of the operation of the new marina at North Kilworth had not been implemented although 
the site was now operational. Clerk to inform HDC planning office. 
Conkers Championships
Council agreed to accept liability cover for the event under Council’s insurance. 
Village Grass Verge Cutting 
Council agreed to continue maintaining roadside verges within the village under LCCs 
Service Level Agreement. 
Any Other Business 
Council agreed to look into precepting funds for the provision of a second village 
defibrillator. Next Meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be on Tuesday, November 5th at 7.30pm in the 
Committee Room of the Village Hall.      
A full copy of the Minutes can be viewed or downloaded at: www.husbandsbosworthpc.
org.uk or by request to the Parish Clerk.

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device
Theddingworth Road easterly
Period: 19.09.19 - 25.09.19
Vehicle movements: 11009 Av./day: 1573 
Average speed: 26.01mph
Highest recorded speed: 44mph
Theddingworth Road easterly 
Period: 26.09.19 - 02.10.19 
Vehicle movements: 10790 Av./day: 1541
Average speed: 26.03mph
Highest recorded speed: 44mph
Theddingworth Road westerly
Period: 02.10.19 - 08.10.19 
Vehicle movements: 12013 Av./day: 1716 
Average speed: 30.09mph
Highest recorded speed: 56mph
Theddingworth Road westerly
Period: 09.10.19 - 15.10.19 
Vehicle movements: 11729 Av./day: 1626 
Average speed: 29.93mph
Highest recorded speed: 56mph

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 434591
www.woodpeckertreesurgery.co.uk

LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
	 Patricia Hobson (Chair)
	 William Fletcher
	 Melvyn Forman 	
	 Jackie Fletcher 
	 Laura Meridith
	 James Bolter	
Parish Clerk  	
	 Sarah Mason
	 2a Mowsley Road 
	 H.B. LE17 6LR 	 Tel: 881109
clerk@husbandsbosworthpc.org.uk

N & S A Fisher – Wigston 
Spa Lane 
Wigston, LE18 3QD	     	
www.fisherswigston.co.uk 	
Tel. 0116 288 1101		
We offer: 
New Ford and Used Vehicle Sales	
Ford Factory Trained Technicians
All Makes Servicing & M.o.T
FREE Ford Assist – AA Home Start & European Cover on 
all Ford Servicing
FREE Collection & Delivery Service

DEFIB USE 
The village’s public defibrillator is located 
in the old phone box on The Green. Access 
to the device is controlled by the Ambulance 
Service, via 999, who will assess the 
suitability of the device for the emergency. If 
the use is authorised an access code to open 
the box will be given by the call handler and 
thereafter full instructions on the use of the 
device is given directly by the device itself. 
THERE IS NO PUBLIC ACCESS TO THE 
MACHINE  WITHOUT CONTACTING 
T H E  A M B U L A N C E  S E R V I C E
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Churchwarden:
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Rector:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

3 	 All Saints Day	
	 9.30am Communion Shearsby 	
	 11.00am Communion Thed. 	
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe

10 	 Remembrance Sunday
	 10.45am Joint Service of 		
	 Remembrance HB
	 10.45am Joint Service of 		
	 Remembrance Arnesby Baptist 	
	 6.00pm Peace Comm. Shearsby

17	 10.30am Benefice Communion  	
	 B’thorpe
	
24 	 9.30am Communion Mowsley
	 9.30am Famiuly Service Shearsby 
	 11.00am Communion B’thorpe  
	 4.30pm Promise Keepers HB

Short Service with Communion every 
Wednesday 9.15am at Husbands Bosworth

Michael Paul Griffiths
Formerly of Hunters Close
Died September 7th 2019

Age 57years
R.I.P.

All aspects of plumbing and 
heating work undertaken, 

including 
emergency calls

Gas Safe Registered (632895)
Landlord Safety Certification 

available
Run by ex-Police Officer

CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL 2019
For those new to the village, our Christmas 
Festival is the time the parish church of All 
Saints lets its hair down! With a glorious 
festival of decoration and twinkling lights, 
musical interludes, competitions and displays 
to brighten these dark days our church becomes 
a beacon welcoming us into the festive season. 
Entries for decorated displays and trees, this 
year based on the theme of Christmas Songs, 
are invited from village activity and interest 
groups, businesses, families, children’s 
groups and individuals. 
You should receive an entry form with this 
Bugle.  

FROM THE RECTORY
For the school service at Harvest time I was asked by the school to say something about 
saying thank you and it made me stop and think why it is important to say thank you. 
It’s something we are taught to do as children, to be polite and it perhaps becomes a habit. 
But do we do it with sincerity - when we say thank you are we really saying it from a 
grateful heart? And if we are not truly grateful for what we say thanks for is it still a good 
thing to say thank you for it? I guess we all might have different thoughts on that, but 
thanking people is an important part of life in a community. It helps us to recognise the 
part other people play in our lives in giving to us, whether that is in gifts, in time, in love, 
or in support or help. It recognises, maybe, our dependence upon one another and how 
working together and giving to one another improves all our lives. Developing an attitude 
of gratitude encourages one another to keep on doing the things that help each other’s 
worlds to keep going around. 
Sometimes, when times are difficult and the outlook is bleak maybe it is hard to keep that 
attitude of gratitude going and we struggle to see the things there are to say thank you for.  
Just because our vision is clouded by our inner turmoil does not mean the good things are 
not there, but it does mean we need to search harder in order to see them. The difference is 
in our ability to see, and our experience rather than a change in the world itself. 
Perhaps in those times we have to lower our sights and not expect the big things, but 
remember to be thankful for each little thing that comes our way. Saying thank you turns 
our thoughts outwards towards other people, or maybe upwards, towards God and as we 
do that somehow our difficulties gradually take on a different perspective. If we can give 
thanks for the good even in the middle of the bad, somehow the bad is pushed back and a 
chink of light is let in to our lives... Maybe that will be the pathway to let in the love and 
peace we all need. Thank you for reading this.  				    Liz
NATIVITY TRAIL
As part of our Advent celebrations this year 
the six churches in the Hexagon Benefice 
will be hosting a scarecrow trail with 
different scenes from the Christmas story 
depicted outside each church. If you’d like 
to be involved making any of the scenes get 
in touch with Rev. Angela 01455 230997 or 
churchwarden, Di Jones 880741.
The first scene will be launched at Husbands 
Bosworth Christmas Tree Festival on 
Saturday, November 30th - Sunday, 
December 1st, where you’ll also be able to 
pick up a guide to all the scenes. 
	      Rev. Angela Tarry (Curate)



Tuesday December 3rd 		  Parish Council meeting 
Thursday, December 5th 		  Bosworth Belles wreath-making workshop
Wednesday December 4th 		  Historical Scoiety Social Evening
Friday, December 13th 		  Causeway Festive Lunch 
Tuesday December 17th  		  Village Lunch Festive Meal
Sat. January 11th 2020 		  Govannen return! 
Sun. May 8th 2020 		  VE DAY 75   
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DIARY DATES for NOVEMBER

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Email: bosworth_bugle@talk21.com

MOVING TO SMALLER HOME Various items for sale,e.g. 
3 seater settee... Call 880824 for details.
xxxx

LOCAL PLANNING NEWS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
19/01542/FUL Erection of two storey & single storey extensions,The Coach House, Lodge Farm Walton Lane
19/01565/FUL Erection of detached dwelling (rev. scheme 19/00594/FUL), The Barn, 22 Honeypot Lane
19/01571/TCA Works to trees, Oldridge 60 Bell Lane
Recently determined applications: 
19/01220/FUL (Approved) Demolition of conservatory & erect single storey rear extension, 15 Church Lane
19/01239/FUL (Refused) Demolition of light industrial buildings &  erect 4 dwellings, Old Barn Farm, Welford Road
19/01307/TPO (Approved) Works to tree (HDC TPO 197), 17 Fernie Court 
19/01387/TCA (Approved) Work to trees 10 Butt Lane 
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve 
Street, Market Harborough. 
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY
NOTE CHANGES TO SERVICE
The Mobile Library will now be calling on the third Friday of 
each month.
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 10.25am - 11.25am
Berridges Lane: 		  11.30am - 12.10pm
Butt Lane: 		  12.15pm - 12.50pm

Now lending Talking Books on CD & tape 
*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

Tuesday November 5th 		  Bosworth Art Group, 10.00am - 12.30pm Pavilion
Tuesday November 5th 		  Parish Council meeting, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall 
Wednesday November 6th 		 Historical Society meeting, ‘Amusing snippets from family history research’ , 7.30pm Pavilion 
Thursday November 7th 		  Bosworth Tots, 9.30am - 12.30pm Village Hall 
Friday November 8th 		  Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Pavilion
Wednesday November 13th		 Craft Club, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Friday November 15th 		  Mobile library
Saturday November 16th 		  Millennium Wood work party morning, 9.30am - 12.30pm
Saturday November 16th 		  FOBS Bag2School collection, from 10.00am
Tuesday November 19th 		  Bosworth Art Group, 10.00am - 12.30pm Pavilion
Thursday November 21st 		  Bosworth Tots, 9.30am - 12.30pm Village Hall 
Thursday November 28th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
Sat. November 30th & Sun. Dec 1st 	 All Saints Christmas Festival, 10.00am - 5.00pm

MIKE PRICE HEATING
Oil -fired boiler & heating systems

Servicing & Repairs 

Ring 0771 4245290 mobile
01858 880902 home

Your local technician - on your doorstep

FLOWERS BY HEATHER
Husbands Bosworth

 Christmas Door Wreath Workshop
Thursday, December 5th in the 

Village Hall
Starts at 7.00pm

If you are interested 
please call Heather for details on

    880165 or 07773 063063
Many thanks for your continued 

support
Follow or like me on Facebook!


